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NOTE OF THE CHAIR OF THE WORKING GROUP
I have the honor to address the distinguished delegations of the member states in order to thank them for the confidence that they have shown in me to chair the Working Group and to reiterate my commitment to the Group’s work. I am confident that with all our efforts we will successfully conclude this process of negotiations and present the draft Inter-American Convention on the Human Rights of Older Persons to the General Assembly for consideration at its forty-fourth regular session, to be held in Asunción, Paraguay.
In the interests of improving the channels of communication with the delegations, we are developing a database with the contact information of the delegates taking part in the Working Group. Therefore, we would be most grateful if the e-mail addresses of the person or persons who will continue to attend the Group’s meetings could be forwarded to the Chair (ichanis@missionofpanama.com) and the secretary (jgsalazar@oas.org) of the Working Group. 
By the same token, in order to maximize the resources available and keeping in mind the quorum problems that the Group has had in the past, I would be most grateful to the distinguished delegations for their commitment in ensuring their participation in our meetings. 
I avail myself of this opportunity to renew to the delegations of the member states the assurances of my most distinguished consideration. 
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